


	St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held on Thursday 30th June 2022 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate. 

Present:  Chairman Cllr Langley, Cllrs Mason, I Penny, S Penny and Trevennor, and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor.

22/61       No apologies were received.

22/62       No Changes of Interest were recorded.
 
22/63	The Minutes of last year’s Annual Meeting, held on 20th May 2021, which had not been available at the Annual Meeting 2022, were agreed and signed. The minutes of the 2022 Annual Meeting will be signed by the Chairman at next year’s Annual Meeting. Matters arising. The Chairman signed the new clerk’s contract, which had been agreed.
 
22/64	Planning.  Cllr Penny inquired about the application at Fivestones. Cllr Trevennor has been in touch with Otterham PC about the possibility of changing the boundary to include the whole of Marshgate, to make it more logical. This is ongoing.

22/65	Finance
a) Financial report. The clerk showed the cashbook spreadsheet.
b) Authorisation of payments due to date. The following payments were agreed and the cheques written: chq no. 100404 to Tresparrett Methodist Church for £600. This represents three years of payment, as the church have failed to cash the two previous cheques for £200 each. Chq no. 100405 to BHIB for £377.25 for parish insurance.  Chq no. 100406 to Mowesi Marshgate for £18.57, as agreed at the Annual Meeting, to pay for specialist paint for the telephone kiosk in Tresparrett adopted by the WI. Chq no. 100407 to Phil Pomeroy for £120 for grass cutting. Mr Pomeroy has agreed to cut the grass for £30, and the members agreed to give him payment for the year. Chq no. 100408 to St Juliot Church for £200. Chq no. 100409 to Otterham School for £200. A letter had been received from the school asking for donations for their playground improvement scheme, but the members felt it would be better to make the usual donation and then see whether a further donation might be appropriate or necessary. This was proposed by Cllr S Penny, seconded by Cllr Trevennor and agreed.  Chq no. 100410 to the hall for £200.	

22/66	Correspondence. CIL have requested a report detailing the use of a £495 grant supposedly received from them in April 2020. There is no mention of a grant in the minutes, and the members do not recall a grant. The clerk to seek further information and request bank statements covering that period.

22/67	Reports. Cllr Langley reported that the hall is running well, though still not at the pre-covid level. The whist drive is very successful.  Cllr S Penny reported that the craft group had lost some members, but their numbers have now recovered, with some younger ladies joining. The Mowesi Marshgate have had a similar recovery.


22/68	Notice of Parish events, items for inclusion on future agenda and exchanges of information relevant to the Parish. Camelford Show will take place on 10th August.

22.69	AOB. The members commented on the nuisance caused by the recent rave at Davidstow and on the mixed success of the new 20mph speed limits.

	The meeting closed at 8.25pm.



Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..





